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The Braille Authority of New Zealand

Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT)

Confirmed Minutes of Meeting 30 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust, held at the Homai Campus of BLENNZ, 2 McVilly Road, Manurewa, on Tuesday 14 June 2016 commencing at 12:39pm

1  Welcome, attendees, apologies

Chairman Maria Stevens welcomed everyone to the meeting. In particular she greeted Chantelle Griffiths who has succeeded Karen Plimmer as one of the appointees of the Blind Foundation to the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust. She also greeted Lisette Wesseling, on the phone from Wellington, and thanked BLENNZ for setting up the teleconference.

Maria reviewed evacuation procedures and began the roll call.

	Name
	Appointed by
	Term Expires

	Trustees
	
	

	Stephen Bellamy
	BLENNZ
	2016

	Rev. Dr Julia Budd
	The Seven
	2018

	Chantelle Griffiths
	Blind Foundation
	2018

	Jenny McFadden
	BLENNZ
	2017

	Wendy Richards
	The Seven
	2017

	Marion Satherley
	The Seven
	2017

	Mary Schnackenberg, Secretary/Treasurer
	The Seven
	2017

	Maria Stevens, Chairperson
	Kāpō Māori
	2016

	Vacancy
	Parents of Vision Impaired
	2018

	Paula Waby
	Blind Citizens NZ
	2018

	Lisette Wesseling by phone
	Blind Foundation
	2019


2  Minutes

2.1  Confirmation of Minutes of Meeting 29 held on 15 March 2016.

It was resolved:

That the Minutes of Meeting 29 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust held on Tuesday 15 March 2016 be confirmed.

Moved: Stephen Bellamy. Seconded: Paula Waby. (Res. 30-1).

2.2  Matters arising from Minutes not listed elsewhere in the Agenda

No matters were raised.

3  Correspondence

The Secretary went through the items of correspondence received or sent since the circulation of the Agenda on 3 June 2016. The full Correspondence Schedule is in Attachment A to these Minutes.

It was agreed:

That inwards correspondence be received and outwards correspondence endorsed. (Res. 30-2).

4  Finance 

4.1  Bank transactions and Treasurer's commentary

The table below shows BANZAT's ASB Bank account transactions since the last meeting. Figures include GST except for international currency transactions which are exempt GST.

	Date
	Description
	Amount

	
	ASB Bank account transactions
	

	15/03/2016
	Opening balance ASB Bank account
	$12,789.09

	14/04/2016
	To Maria Stevens, reimbursement air fares Auckland-Melbourne-return, Australian Braille Authority Annual Meeting, Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in Unified English Braille pre meeting
	$542.00

	14/04/2016
	To Julia Budd, reimbursement taxi fares 15 March meeting
	$162.20

	15/04/2016
	To Paula Waby, reimbursement 15 March taxis
	$65.00

	10/05/2016
	From Inland Revenue, GST refund
	+$524.79

	18/05/2016
	To Massey University, Julia Budd Palmerston North-Auckland-return air fares March meeting
	$258.54

	18/05/2016
	To A I Comms, administration from September 2015 to April 2016
	$2,202.77

	18/05/2016
	To Paula Waby, Dunedin-Auckland-return air fares 14 June meeting
	$316.00

	14/06/2016
	Closing balance ASB Bank account
	$9,767.37


Commentary – Mary Schnackenberg

The highlight of this period has been the success of the ASB Bank work around for the second factor authentication of administration and expenditure on BANZAT's internet bank account. While the ICEB fees were paid using the work around just prior to the March meeting, during this period the process has been tested several times.

The Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities has again waived BANZAT's membership fees. A letter of appreciation has been sent.

My next challenge is to learn about the new reporting standards for Charities Services. I plan to provide you with a financial report for you to approve prior to my sending it to our reviewer, Alison Tunley at the Blind Foundation. Ideally that will occur before the end of July.

It was resolved:

That the Treasurer's report be received and payments approved.

Moved: Mary Schnackenberg. Seconded: Julia Budd. (Res. 30-3).

4.2  BANZAT Draft Budget 2016-2017

The draft budget for 2016-2017 provides for a deficit of -$2,143. This is funded from BANZAT's reserves. Reserves at 30 June 2017 are projected to be $6,188. The Treasurer believes this is a draw down from our reserves at a moderate level.

The draft budget is set out in the next table. Notes to the budget follow the table. All figures exclude GST

	Description
	2015-16 Budget
	2015-16 Actual (prediction)
	2016-17 Budget

	Reserves brought forward from previous year (1)
	$8,256
	$8,334
	$8,331

	Income
	
	
	

	Grants RNZFB (2)
	$8,300
	$8,300
	$8,300

	Donations (3)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Braille competition sponsorship (4)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in UEB sponsorship (5)
	-
	-
	-

	Governance training (6)
	$500
	-
	$500

	Accreditation application fee (7)
	$100
	$100
	$100

	Accreditation annual renewal (8)
	$50
	$50
	$100

	Total income
	$8,950
	$8,450
	$9,000

	Expenses
	
	
	

	Administration (9)
	$3,750
	$3,750
	$3,750

	Website domain name registration
	$28
	$28
	$28

	Conferences, e.g. ABA (10)
	$2,100
	$1,800
	$2,400

	Membership fees ICEB (11)
	$800
	$813
	$870

	Travel air fares & taxis (12)
	$1,700
	$1,987
	$2,000

	Braille competition expenses (4)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Catering and room hire (13)
	$95
	$75
	$95

	Governance training (6)
	$500
	-
	$500

	Website development (14)
	$500
	-
	$500

	Marketing accreditation (15)
	$1,000
	-
	$1,000

	Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in UEB (5)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Total expenses
	$10,473
	$8,453
	$11,143

	Reserves at end of year (16)
	$6,733
	$8,331
	$6,188


Notes to the Draft Budget 2016-2017

(1) Reserves brought forward from previous year: The figure of $8,334 in the 2015-16 Actual column is the total retained earnings of $8333.64 reported in last year's accounts for the year ending 30 June 2015.

(2) Grants RNZFB: When BANZAT was founded in 2010 we received a commitment from the Blind Foundation to continue with their annual grant of $8,300.

(3) Donations: We are not forecasting any donations. Following discussions with our five founding bodies, it is most likely that additional income will come for specific projects. Projects for the coming year include governance training, marketing of accreditation and training for candidates who wish to accredit as braille producers.

(4) Braille competition sponsorship: This is where we would put any donations for prizes. We are not forecasting any income here.

(5) Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in UEB sponsorship: BANZAT runs the certificate examination each year, but all costs are carried by the Blind Foundation. If the time taken to set the examination, call for participants, prepare the papers in multiple formats, post out the papers, receive and mark the papers and advise candidates of their results is added up, we estimate it takes five hours per candidate. We are not aware that the Blind Foundation has been able to secure additional income to defray this cost. BANZAT is not budgeting for either income or expenditure on the certificate.

(6) Governance training: This is a prudent investment in the personal development of all trustees concerning our fiduciary duties as trustees. We are budgeting to recover the costs from possible funders. We have been waiting to run the training until PVI has appointed its trustee to succeed Rose Radford.

(7) Accreditation application fee: In Policy 7 Accreditation of Braille Producers Working in New Zealand the accreditation application fee is set at not less than $100.00. It is predicted that one candidate will apply for accreditation in the current financial year. The 2016-17 budget has been conservatively set at one candidate.

(8) Accreditation annual renewal: In Policy 7 Accreditation of Braille Producers Working in New Zealand the annual renewal fee is set at not less than $50.00. The renewal fee for the one accredited individual producer is due in the current financial year. The 2016-17 budget is conservatively set at two renewal fees.

(9) Administration: The unchanged budget is for 75 hours at $50.00 per hour. This covers the preparation of agendas and minutes, general correspondence, website maintenance, AGM arrangements, fundraising letters, and the Treasurer's role.

(10) Conferences, e.g. Australian Braille Authority: As part of the routine running of the Trust we expect to be represented at the Australian Braille Authority annual meeting by the New Zealand Examiner for the Trans-Tasman UEB Proficiency Certificate which we jointly administer with the Australian Braille Authority. The Blind Foundation has funded the Examiner's attendance in the past, but that is not a given. BANZAT funded the Examiner's attendance at the 2016 ABA Annual Meeting to enable discussions about possible changes to the examination criteria. We must ensure ongoing communications with ABA through this budget provision. The next ABA annual meeting will be held in Perth in May 2017 so provision has been increased to allow for the higher cost of return air fares.

(11) Membership fees ICEB: ICEB fees are USD500.00 per annum. Since 2008 ICEB money has been held in the country where the Treasurer lives, Australia. In BANZAT's case, the Treasurer converts the US dollar amount to Australian dollars, in the current year AUD700.00 (NZD813). ICEB money is moving to Canada where the new Treasurer lives. The new Treasurer is still to advise whether ICEB money will be banked in Canadian or US dollars. Actual expenditure fluctuates each year according to the exchange rate on the day the fee is paid. A moderate increase has been made in the provision for 2017 ICEB fees to allow for the Canadian or US dollar rate to move further against the NZ dollar.

(12) Travel air fares & taxis: We budget for four return flights and taxis to enable out-of-Auckland trustees to attend meetings. With the appointment of a third out-of-Auckland trustee expenditure has increased in the current year. The 2016-17 budget has been increased to reflect this. The Blind Foundation has not charged for Lisette Wesseling's costs to attend BANZAT meetings as Lisette has been able to coincide her Blind Foundation work in Auckland with BANZAT meetings, for which Lisette is warmly thanked. However, this cannot be a given in the future.

(13) Catering and room hire: This is for the AGM drinks and nibbles.

(14) Website development: This was identified as necessary some three years ago. Work began on redeveloping the website in the current financial year. The need is greater now as the website will be the marketing flagship of the accreditation process.

(15) Marketing accreditation: A marketing plan is being worked on. At its simplest, the budget allows for the cost of time to generate emails and phone calls to known organisations that pay for braille transcription. It might also be used to enhance the visual appeal of the website to market the accredited individuals and organisations.

(16) Reserves at end of year: This budget provides for income of $9,000, expenses of $11,143, and a deficit of -$2,143. Reserves at the end of the year are budgeted at $6,188, down from the predicted figure at 30 June 2016 of $8,331.

Trustees discussed the draft budget. It was agreed that the governance training (see Note 6) should occur during this upcoming financial year. The intention is to find external funding for the costs of the facilitator and any overnight accommodation and meals for one trustee if necessary. It was further agreed to hold the governance training prior to the November meeting, commencing at 10:00 on Tuesday 1 November. Maria and Mary undertook to engage a facilitator and apply for funding.

Once some further questions were clarified, it was resolved:

That the indicative budget be adopted with the proviso that it may change with the agreement of the trustees, in particular, by increasing expenditure on marketing the accreditation of braille producers (see Note 15).

Moved: Mary Schnackenberg. Seconded: Lisette Wesseling. (Res. 30-4).

5  Trustee appointments

The resigning trustees by rotation at the conclusion of the Annual General Meeting in 2016 are Steve Bellamy appointed by BLENNZ, Maria Stevens appointed by Kapo Maori and Lisette Wesseling appointed by the Blind Foundation. On 28 March we wrote to the appointing bodies to give them time to make their decisions prior to the 2016 AGM on 6 September. We also wrote to the Blind Foundation about the successor to Karen Plimmer following her resignation advised last November.

Sandra Budd has appointed Chantelle Griffiths to serve out Karen Plimmer's term until 2018. Sandra has reappointed Lisette Wesseling whose term expires in 2019.

Rose Radford resigned as the Parents of Vision Impaired appointee in March 2014. We wrote to David Heather, Executive Officer of PVI, to introduce him to BANZAT and seek an appointee to BANZAT by PVI, stressing the importance of the participation of parents in decisions about literacy through braille. We provided Mr Heather with a copy of the Memorandum of Understanding between BANZAT and PVI. He has replied saying he is looking for a suitable appointee. Steve offered to help facilitate a meeting between David Heather and Maria Stevens when he visits BLENNZ in the next week. It was also agreed that BANZAT would seek to speak at the next PVI Conference.

6  Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in Unified English Braille

As the New Zealand Examiner Maria Stevens provided a verbal report on a meeting held with the Australian examiners in Melbourne on Friday 13 May.

Several points were agreed.

•  Confusion around the name of the certificate was resolved with agreement that the name is the Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in Unified English Braille.

•  BANZAT and the ABA take it in turns to set the examination paper. Last year ABA set the paper. This year New Zealand will set the paper. Australia uses three markers – a braille reader, a sighted copy holder and a third person to write each candidate's report. Trustees agreed to support Maria to find additional help with setting and marking the papers.

•  As several candidates do not have Perkins braillers, the examination may be sat using a Perkins, a Mountbatten brailler or computer software that generates a BRF file with translation turned off.

•  Australia requires candidates to submit hard copy braille. New Zealand accepts BRF files which are embossed in Accessible Format Production at the Blind Foundation.

•  There will be 1,000 words in Part A (print to braille), 300 words in Part B (braille to print), and 300 words in Part C (proofreading and identifying errors).

•  Australia tests knowledge of symbols for underlining, bold and colour. New Zealand does not test this knowledge.

•  New Zealand can include a waiata in the poetry section of Part A.

•  The markup approach of braille files for blind candidates was checked and confirmed.

•  Australia and New Zealand will exchange a pass and fail paper from 2015 to confirm the marking scheme is consistent among the examiners.

•  Australia charges each candidate $77 to cover the material costs for the examination. New Zealand does not charge candidates.

•  There will be no resits, but appeals will be permitted.

•  The examination will take place in the first two weeks in October each year. Each candidate will choose which week they will sit the exam. In 2016 in New Zealand the first week falls during the holidays and the second week is the first week of the school term.

During discussion it was pointed out that in 2017 the first two weeks of October fall during the school holidays. While this will pose a problem for candidates who are parents who cannot sit the exam during the holidays, it is also difficult for planning in Accessible Format Production as October is leading into exam time across the school and tertiary sector. If New Zealand and Australia do not run the exams at the same time, there is the risk that someone from one country might share the paper with a candidate in the other country. Maria and Marion agreed to explore this further.

Julia Budd then reported back on her enquiries about whether the Massey University Braille Proficiency Certificate paper could be offered to more students than those on the special education course. Julia wrote to the course supervisors at Massey University who explained that this is not possible within the university rules for papers.

It was agreed:

That the verbal reports from Maria and Julia be noted. (Res. 30-5).

7  Accreditation of braille producers working in New Zealand

The Secretary reported that the updated and reformatted Policy 7 with the revisions agreed to at Meeting 28 on 3 November was posted on the BANZAT website on 12 May 2016. The invitation for applications for accreditation by BANZAT as an individual braille producer working in New Zealand was emailed to the NZ Braillists' Discussions List on 12 May 2016 with the closing date of 30 June 2016.

Discussion then turned to three draft documents that had been circulated:

•  BANZAT Communications Plan, an internal document for BANZAT's own purposes;

•  BANZAT Braille Producer Accreditation marketing booklet; and

•  Accreditation training course outline.

We agreed that for the accreditation framework to gain traction we need an awareness across the sector of the whole process and the reasons for it. We must grow a groundswell of desire for training. A start is sending out booklets but we also need a BANZAT trustee to visit. Wendy undertook to have the marketing booklet suitably formatted. We would then produce a list of organisations to be sent the booklet and visited by a BANZAT trustee.

One trustee had been given by a braille reader a copy of the braille distributed to readers attending the New Zealand Disability Strategy consultation meetings held in May 2016. The braille reader felt the document did not comply with the accreditation standards set by BANZAT.

Investigations showed that the document was embossed by Accessible Format Production at the Blind Foundation from a BRF file produced by a transcriber who does not hold BANZAT accreditation nor is she employed by the Blind Foundation or BLENNZ, both of which are accredited organisations. The brailling of the document had been organised by Blind Citizens NZ on behalf of the Office for Disability Issues who paid for the production of the braille. Mary Schnackenberg told the meeting that as an accredited producer she had been offered the work by Blind Citizens NZ but was unable to transcribe it within their stated timeframe.

The braille did not have on it the name of the accredited individual or organisation producer, there is no print on the document to identify it to non braille readers and it is using the larger paper size of 11 inches by 11.5 inches. Most adult braille readers prefer the convenience of the smaller A4 size for handout materials.

The trustee appointed by Blind Citizens NZ was asked to take this matter to her Board but requested that letters be written outlining the concerns. After some robust discussion it was agreed to bring to the attention of both Blind Citizens NZ and the Blind Foundation this very unfortunate lapse in standards. To avoid any perception of conflict of interest it was suggested the letters were to be signed by a BANZAT trustee other than Mary Schnackenberg (an accredited producer), Maria Stevens (head of Accessible Format Production) or Paula Waby (appointee of Blind Citizens NZ). Maria stated, however, that she was happy to sign the letters as the Chair of BANZAT.

It was agreed:

That Wendy arrange for the BANZAT Braille Producer Accreditation marketing booklet to be suitably formatted; and

that letters be sent to the Blind Foundation and Blind Citizens NZ drawing their attention to the problems with the braille given to readers attending the New Zealand Disability Strategy consultation meetings held in May 2016. (Res. 30-6).

8  BANZAT Code Maintenance Committee

The draft statement on the treatment of Te Reo Māori in braille has been amended. Maria undertook to send out the revised draft for comment from trustees. Once BANZAT has agreed the statement, it will be checked with Kāpō Māori Aotearoa/New Zealand.

At Meeting 29 on 15 March problems were raised with the title pages and cataloguing of some braille music transcribed in New Zealand. Wendy and Lisette undertook to investigate this and Wendy reported back.

It was agreed that Wendy and Lisette would work with the Music Transcriber Moya Michalakis to develop a production sheet for braille music. It was further agreed to raise this at the next meeting of the accessible format materials group of BLENNZ and Blind Foundation staff.

9  International Council on English Braille and Australian Braille Authority

Maria and Mary reported to the meeting about the Sixth General Assembly of ICEB. The resolutions from ICEB were distributed with the Agenda.

ICEB is looking for one delegate and observers from each country to serve on the Code Maintenance Committee, the Public Relations Committee, the Braille Technology Committee and the Braille Music Committee. Trustees are asked to provide their expressions of interest by email.

Maria also attended the Annual Meeting of the Australian Braille Authority, held the day following the meeting about the Trans-Tasman Certificate. Christine Simpson has stepped down as the Chair and is succeeded by Jordie Howell who is also the Chair of the ICEB Braille Music Committee.

10  Signage guidelines.

Lisette advised that the Blind Foundation has purchased an International Standards Organisation document on braille signage which has been adopted by the Royal National Institute of Blind People. Lisette is unable to share this international standard with BANZAT as it is a single user licence which costs over eighty pounds to purchase. However Lisette has produced a table that compares the international standards with the existing signage standards. Lisette undertook to convene a meeting of the subcommittee of Marion, Maria, Mary and herself in the week of 20 June to sort out which standards to recommend to the Blind Foundation for adoption.

11  Website, FaceBook, Twitter, NZ BRL list

Update from Wendy, Lisette, Paula and Mary.

Paula has put up some items on the BANZAT Facebook page and Twitter.

Mary reported that Clive is seeking advice from a website colleague about the visual appearance of the revised BANZAT website. Once he has modified the BANZAT site to take into account the advice he is given, he will ask for more feedback from trustees.

12  BLENNZ Braille Competition for Learners

The current term has been extremely busy. Steve believes there is still sufficient time to run a competition during Term 3 and he will arrange this with his team and Lisette at the beginning of the next term.

13  September AGM preparations

The next Annual General Meeting of BANZAT is on Tuesday 6 September 2016 in the Board Room at Āwhina House, Blind Foundation, 4 Maunsell Road, Parnell. Last year's invitation list with some tweaks was provided in the Agenda.

There is a new contract manager replacing Karin Sundstedt. Steve undertook to obtain their name. The BLENNZ Board of Trustees will be holding an election of its Chair on 24 June. Trustees agreed to provide feedback with any corrections, additions or deletions by 30 June. The goal is to send out the invitations in early July.

14  Strategic framework for braille

At last year's National Conference, Blind Citizens NZ resolved to call for the writing of a strategic framework for braille. The correspondence schedule lists emails from and to Rose Wilkinson inviting BANZAT to be involved. Paula advised that the meeting might be held on 1 July and to expect a letter from Blind Citizens NZ very soon.

15  Trustee reports

•  Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ (BLENNZ): Steve Bellamy.

•  BLENNZ Distance Braille report: Marion Satherley.

•  BLENNZ Music: Wendy Richards advised she is currently working with 13 braille students. The demand for lessons via Skype has been growing with four students learning this way and more enquiries coming in. Lisette Wesseling is also teaching students braille music.

•  Blind Citizens NZ: Paula Waby.

•  Blind Foundation: Chantelle Griffiths, Lisette Wesseling. Two more public libraries have signed up for displays of braille as far ahead as next year. Story Lines is again running this August. Five new staff are training in Accessible Format Production including one accessible websites consultant. The technician who repairs Perkins Braillers finishes at the end of the month and it is not known how brailler repairs will be managed after he leaves.

•  Kāpō Māori: Maria Stevens.

•  Massey University Postgraduate Diploma in Specialist Teaching Blind and Low Vision: Julia Budd expressed her appreciation of Marion Satherley's support to her students. As the New Zealand Examiner Maria Stevens will be speaking to first year students next month about next year's braille examination.

•  Parents of Vision Impaired NZ Inc.

It was agreed:

That the above reports be received. (Res. 30-7).

16  Schedule of meetings and closure

The meeting dates and venues are listed in Attachment B to these Minutes.

The meeting closed at 3:05pm.

NOTE: These Minutes were confirmed at Meeting 31 on 6 September 2016.

Chairperson Maria Stevens
Date
Attachment A: Correspondence schedule Meeting 30, 14 June 2016

To BANZAT group with unconfirmed Minutes of Meeting 29 held on 15 March 2016.

Income and expenditure:

From New Zealand Trustees Association with Charity Member Subscription Invoice of $138.00 + GST for year ending 31 March 2016, received on 1 April 2016;

To BANZAT Group with Treasurer's recommendation that BANZAT does not become a member of the New Zealand Trustees Association, sent 1 April 2016;

From Charities Services with Charities News Alert about the invoice emailed by the New Zealand Trustees Association, received 1 April 2016;

From the New Zealand Trustees Association with Charity Member Invoice - retraction & apology, received 1 April 2016;

From New Zealand Trustees Association with NZTA Estate & Trust Bulletin 129 April 2016;

From Charities Services with Charities Update Newsletter April 2016;

From Donation Manager, Introducing Donation Manager - Generate your end of year donation letters faster;

From and to Neil Jarvis, President of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities advising their decision to waive the BANZAT membership fee for the 2016 calendar year;

See Item 4 above.

Trustee appointments:

To and from Karen Stobbs re BLENNZ appointee to BANZAT;

To and from Sandra Budd re Blind Foundation appointees to BANZAT, confirming the reappointment of Lisette Wesseling until 2019 and the appointment of Chantelle Griffiths to serve out Karen Plimmer's term until 2018;

To and from Chantelle Griffiths welcoming her as our newest trustee;

To and from Karen Plimmer thanking her for her time as a BANZAT trustee;

To and from Chrissie Cowan re Kapo Maori appointee to BANZAT;

To and from David Heather re PVI appointee to BANZAT;

See Item 5 above.

ICEB, ABA and the Round Table:

To and from the Secretary of ICEB with the names of New Zealand's delegation to the Sixth General Assembly, Maria Stevens and Mary Schnackenberg;

From the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities with reminder that registrations for the 2016 Conference close on 1 April;

From the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities with AGM - Election of Round Table Executive Committee

From the Round Table Administration with invitation to Round Table members to participate in SPEVI Survey;

From the Australian Braille Authority with ABA Facebook updates for March 2016;

From the Australian Braille Authority re ABA formatting guidelines and Round Table workshop materials;

From the Australian Braille Authority with ICEB 6th General Assembly Resolutions and new executive;

From Leona Holloway with the names of the Australian Braille Authority Executive for 2016-2018;

From and to Dr. Fredrick Schroeder with Invitation to publish your ICEB paper in the Journal of Blindness Innovation and Research

From Mark Riccobono with National Federation of the Blind Newsletter - A High Five for the Federation, Family, and Furthering our Movement;

See Item 9 above.

From and to Rose Wilkinson re Blind Citizens NZ-Invite re strategic framework for braille: See Item 14 above.

From Lisette Wesseling with advice that Wendy Richards received an A grade for her masters thesis about braille music pedagogy from the University of Auckland.

From the Marrakesh Treaty team advising that 29 submissions were received and the BANZAT submission will be published on the MBIE website with personal details removed.

From Holly Bennett with press release: Paul Goldsmith & Nicky Wagner - More books for visually impaired a step closer.

From Ministry of Commerce with Submissions released on the Marrakesh Treaty discussion document.

From New Zealand Transport Agency with Small Passenger Services Review Update.

From New Zealand Transport Agency with announcement that Small Passenger Services Submissions are now released online.

From Nicole Donaldson with SPEVI Call for Papers, conference Brisbane January 2017.

From Nicole Donaldson with extension of date to 28 June for SPEVI Call for Papers, conference Brisbane January 2017.

From ICEVI Secretariat with Educator January 2016.

Attachment B: Dates

This refers to Item 16 above.

The Braille Authority of New Zealand

Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT)

Dates for the diary

Friday 21 October, send out agenda for BANZAT Meeting 33 to be held on 1 November 2016.

Tuesday 25 October, observers who wish to attend Meeting 33 on 1 November are asked to contact the BANZAT Secretary by this date.

Tuesday 1 November, 10:00am-12:00pm, governance training for BANZAT trustees from Solicitor Vincent Naidu, Homai Campus BLENNZ, 2 McVilly Road, Manurewa, followed by lunch.

Tuesday 1 November, 12:30pm, BANZAT Meeting 33, Homai Campus BLENNZ, 2 McVilly Road, Manurewa.

Saturday 31 December, annual return due to Charities Services.

Wednesday 4 January 2017, 4 January 1809, birthday of Louis Braille.

Friday 3 March, send out agenda for BANZAT Meeting 34 to be held on 14 March.

Tuesday 7 March, observers who wish to attend Meeting 34 are asked to contact the BANZAT Secretary by this date.

Tuesday 14 March 2017, 12:30pm, BANZAT Meeting 34, Awhina House, 4 Maunsell Road, Parnell.

Monday 3 April 2017, issue the call for applications for accreditation by BANZAT as an individual braille producer working in New Zealand.

Saturday, 6 May 2017 to Tuesday, 9 May 2017, Annual Meeting of the Australian Braille Authority followed by Conference of the Round Table on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities, Mercure Perth, 10 Irwin Street, Perth.

Friday 2 June, send out Agenda for BANZAT Meeting 35 to be held on 13 June

Tuesday 6 June, observers who wish to attend Meeting 35 on 14 June are asked to contact the BANZAT Secretary by this date.

Tuesday 13 June, 12:30pm, BANZAT Meeting 35, Homai Campus BLENNZ, 2 McVilly Road, Manurewa.

Friday 30 June 2017, applications close for accreditation by BANZAT as an individual braille producer working in New Zealand.

Friday 7 July, send out invitations to the BANZAT 2017 AGM to be held on 5 September.

Friday 14 July, raise invoice from BANZAT to Blind Foundation for grant 2017-2018.

Friday 14 July, prepare BANZAT annual accounts for review by Alison Tunley.

Friday 14 July, raise BANZAT accreditation annual renewal invoices.

Monday 7 August, New Zealand Examiner to issue invitations to sit the 2017 Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in Unified English Braille.

Friday 25 August, send out Agendas for BANZAT Meetings 36 and 37 to be held on 5 September.

Tuesday 29 August, observers who wish to attend either Meeting 36 or Meeting 37 the AGM on 5 September are asked to contact the BANZAT Secretary by this date.

Monday 4 September, applications close to sit the 2017 Trans-Tasman Certificate of Proficiency in Unified English Braille.

Tuesday 5 September, 12:30pm, BANZAT Meeting 36, followed at 3:00pm by Seventh Annual General Meeting 37, Board Room, Āwhina House, Blind Foundation, 4 Maunsell Road, Parnell.

Friday 20 October, send out agenda for BANZAT Meeting 38 to be held on 7 November 2017.

Tuesday 24 October, observers who wish to attend Meeting 38 on 7 November are asked to contact the BANZAT Secretary by this date.

Tuesday 7 November 2017, 12:30pm, BANZAT Meeting 38, Homai Campus BLENNZ, 2 McVilly Road, Manurewa.

Historic dates

1989, The Braille Authority of New Zealand was established.

1994, The Royal New Zealand Foundation for the Blind became an associate member of the Braille Authority of North America. In 2016 BANZAT did not seek ongoing associate membership for financial reasons.

29 November 2005, New Zealand adopted Unified English Braille by unanimous resolution of the Braille Authority of New Zealand.

10 August 2010, Meeting 1 of the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT).

13 September 2011, Meeting 7, BANZAT first Annual General Meeting.

18 September 2012, Meeting 12, BANZAT second Annual General Meeting.

17 September 2013, Meeting 17, BANZAT third Annual General Meeting and launch of the Hall of Honour.

9 September 2014, Meeting 22, BANZAT Fourth Annual General Meeting.

30 June 2015, the first round of applications closed for accreditation as an individual braille producer working in New Zealand.

8 September 2015, Meeting 27, BANZAT Fifth Annual General Meeting, with announcement of the accreditation framework for braille producers working in New Zealand.

6 September 2016, Meeting 32, BANZAT Sixth Annual General Meeting, with launch of pamphlet “Braille Producer Accreditation Information”.


